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April 30, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson;
I am writing to provide the annual update to King County’s Strategic Technology Plan.  King County Code (KCC 2.16.0757(A)) requires that annual updates to the plan be submitted to the County Council no later than April 30 each year.
Enclosed is the Strategic Technology Plan Update for 2010.  This plan is the county’s high-level technology plan.  This update reports on the county’s progress toward strategic goals and outcomes, as targeted in the Strategic Technology Plan 2009-2012.  Where strategic progress is different from what was originally planned, comments are provided to discuss factors affecting progress.

As is the case with any long-range plan, changes that occur over time will influence the value, priority, and feasibility of different components of the plan.  The plan update is intended to not only show progress, but also to communicate and document changes to the plan and to keep it current.  For this reason, the update also identifies any goals, objectives, and outcomes that have changed, been added, or been cancelled during the prior year.
The Strategic Advisory Council approved four additions to the 2009-2012 Strategic Technology Plan.  They are:  Assessor’s Property Tax Systems; Electronic Court Records System; Countywide Online Forms; and Open Data.  The Strategic Advisory Council will review the new objectives at their next meeting and determine whether they will be added as new objectives or as a part of existing objectives.  Upon council adoption of the Countywide Strategic Plan, we will align the Strategic Technology Plan accordingly as part of the 2011 annual update
If you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact Roger Kirouoc, Acting Director Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-263-7887.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Roger Kirouoc, Acting Director, Office of Information Resource Management
